February 15, 2007

This is a decision paper.

TO:  Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:  Nannette Johnston, Interim Superintendent

SUBJECT:   Approval for John Hardin High School JROTC students to ride in C-130 Hercules Loadmaster cargo aircraft 

	DISCUSSION:
	Request board approval for John Hardin JROTC cadets to travel to Stanford Airfield in order to receive a familiarization tour of the Kentucky Air National Guard facilities.  The highlight of the tour will be a 45 minute flight aboard a C-130 Hercules Loadmaster cargo aircraft.  We would leave JHHS at 0900hr with a return estimated at 1400hr.

The Kentucky Air National Guard extended the invitation for our cadets to visit their facility in order to learn about the Air National Guard and to actually ride in a C-130 Hercules aircraft.  In my discussion with my point of contact, this trip is not a recruitment-oriented trip.  The Guard conducts such visits as a public familiarization of the Air Guard mission and what they do for our state and country.   Part of the JROTC curriculum consists of familiarization with all branches of the military.  We see this trip as an enhancement of that learning.

Subject to board approval, we will provide selected cadets with parent/guardian approval request forms for completion.  



	RECOMMENDATION:
	I recommend that the Board approve the field trip request from John Hardin High School JROTC to take students to Stanford Airfield Louisville, Kentucky Air National Guard Headquarters 14 March 2007 to ride in a C-130 Hercules Loadmaster cargo aircraft.



	RECOMMENDED MOTION:
	I move that the Board approve the field trip request from John Hardin High School JROTC to take students to Stanford Airfield Louisville, Kentucky Air National Guard Headquarters 14 March 2007 to ride in a C-130 Hercules Loadmaster cargo aircraft.


